
Jarvis Township Meeting June 25, 2024 
 
 
 

Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Allen Adomite. 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan, Monica Hartlein. Nathan Hovater and Jason Helldoerfer 
were in attendance. Also in attendance were Supervisor Allen Adomite, Road Commissioner Dale 
Grapperhaus, Assessor Jessica Dudley, and Township Clerk Alan Dunstan. 
 
Motion made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Jason Helldoerfer to accept the minutes of the May 
Board Meeting.  All voted yes on voice vote.  
 
Motion made by Monica Hartlein and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to approve the claims for both the 
Town and Road Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting yes. 
 
Under Action Items: 
 
A motion was made to approve Resolution 2024-05 – An Intergovernmental Agreement with the City of 
Troy for the Purchase, Maintenance and Use of a Paver.  Motion by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by 
Jason Helldoerfer.  Roll call taken, all voting ayes. 
 
A motion was made to approve the Engineering Services Agreement with Civil Design, Inc., for 
$21,330.80, for Right of Way Design and Assistance with Property Acquisition for Longhi Road 
Stormwater Reconstruction.  Motion made by Monica Hartlein and seconded by Scott Wiesehan.  Roll 
call taken, all voting ayes. 
 
A motion was made to approve the Engineering Services Agreement with Civil Design, Inc., for 
$39,631.80 for Final Roadway and Structural Design for Longhi Road Stormwater Reconstruction.  
Motion made by Monical Hartlein and seconded by Scott Wiesehan.  Roll call taken, all voting ayes. 
 
New Business: 
 
Supervisor Adomite informed the board of partnering with the City of Troy and the Chamber of 
commerce for Downtown Event on Saturday, September 21, 2024. 
 
Assessor Jessicca Dudley reported that she has two part time workers and that everything is going well. 
 
Road Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus informed the board that that the road district will start the oiling 
of roads on the last week of July. 
 
Motion was made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to adjourn the meeting.  All 
voted aye.  The next meeting will be held on July 16, 2024.   
 
Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk  


